
 

Dear Parents & Carers, 

This is our last newsletter for this academic year. I want to 

begin by thanking you all for your continued support. There 

has been a lot to celebrate this year and I will be writing to 

parents and carers in the next few days to tell you about 

some of our achievements in regards to the  

curriculum and plans going forward for next year.  

 

Next week our Y6 pupils will be leaving Broad Oak and  

preparing for the move to High School. I am sure that you will 

all join me in wishing them every happiness at their new 

schools. Next week they will be performing their Leaver’s  

Assembly for family members and reflecting on their time at 

Broad Oak. 

 

Today we held our Summer Fair.  It was lovely to see so 

many of you attending. I hope that those of you that were 

able to attend enjoyed the opportunity to come together as a 

community despite the rain! 

 

As we approach the summer holidays I would like to remind 

everyone that the Broad Oak Hearts Trail will be running 

again in Fletcher Moss Park over the summer. 

 

On Monday you will receive your child’s end of year report via 

email from School Spider. If you would like to discuss your 

child’s report please contact your child’s teacher. 

 

A number of families have taken their children out of school 

prior to the end of term.  May I remind you that this is  

unauthorised absence and may result in a £60 fine per parent 

per child. This will also be the case if pupils do not return at 

the beginning of the next school year. 

 

As you know we have a number of staff leaving Broad Oak 

this year. I would like to thank them all for their hard work and 

commitment over the year. We will be celebrating their 

achievements with the children in a special assembly next 

week.   

 

Finally, I would like to remind you all that school closes to 

pupils on Thursday 20th July and re-opens on Tuesday 5th 

September. We all wish you and your children a relaxing and 

enjoyable time and look forward to all that the new school 

year will bring! 

 

Best Wishes 

 

Kevin Corteen. 

Head teacher 
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Our school attendance target for this year is 97%.  
Our attendance to date is 92.2% 

Well done to Oak  who had attendance above our target for 
week ending 07/07/23 

Well done to Ash who had attendance above our target this 
week. 

 
 

Monday 17th July  Reports emailed out 

 

Tuesday 18th July   Leavers assembly  
    (Aspen, Rowan & Spruce) 

Wednesday 19th July  Leavers assembly  
    (Willow & Poplar) 

Thursday 20th July   Last day for pupils 

Upcoming Dates 

Attendance  

 
 

Well done to the following children that were star of the week 
last week: 

Beech – Zeyneb, Yew – Cade, Pine – Zakariya,  
Hazel – Mustafa & India, Birch – Blake, Alder – Albert,  
Larch – Eesa, Aspen – Chrystabel, Rowan – Ismail,  
Spruce – Mohammed, Willow – Zainab, Poplar – Ayaan. 

Star of the week  

 
 

Today we held our final Always assembly of the year.   

Congratulations to all of those pupils who managed to earn 
their badge before the end of term. Today we presented 64 
badges in total to add to the countless badges presented  
earlier in the year. 

 
 
 

Always Assembly 



Year 6 Balsam bashing at Fletcher Moss  





 











 
The Local Offer Team 

Email: localoffer@manchester.gov.uk /  
0161 234 1946 

www.manchester.gov.uk/sendlocaloffer - 
searchable directory 

Welcome to Manchester Local Of-
fer / Local Offer SEND Information Hub  

Twitter: @MCRLocalOffer 

 

 

The schools break up next up week!  

Find out what's coming up from the  

Summer SEND Community Offer  

 

 

***EXCITING NEWS ABOUT  

SUPPORTED INTERNSHIPS!*** 

At Thursday's Drop In, find out about Supported  

Internships - pathways to employment for young people 

aged 16 - 24 with SEND who have an Education Health 

and Care Plan (EHCP). Interns are enrolled on a study 

programme as a student of a college but spend most of 

their time in a work placement instead of a classroom. It’s a 

great chance to learn by ‘doing’ and develop the skills 

needed by employers, with lots of great programmes in 

Manchester and the wider area. 

  

Come to the Moss Side Powerhouse this Thursday 

13th July 10am-12.30pm to find out about this route 

into employment and September vacancies. 

Summer With MPCF - NEW! 

Manchester Parent Carer Forum (MPCF) will be running an 

exciting range of inclusive activities for SEND families  

during the summer holidays. Activities include exclusive 

movie screenings at Cineworld Parrs Wood and GRUB 

cinema, family bowling at Tenpin Printworks, a Power UP 

session at The Science and Industry Museum, sessions at 

Manchester Art Gallery and The People's History Museum 

- and more! 

  

Activities are for families living in the Manchester City 

Council area. Booking will be available from 6pm on 

Wednesday 12th July. Check out MPCF’s Eventbrite page. 

 

Sow The City - PLACES AVAILABLE! 

Sow the City are running SEND Woodwork & Nature  

Sessions at the Moss Side Powerhouse on Tuesday and 

Thursdays in the summer holidays, 1-3pm, starting on 

Tuesday 25th July. Activities include making bird boxes and 

bug hotels, slate carving, wooden keyrings, and nature 

crafts and walks. The activities are suited for 12+ but all the 

family is welcome. It’s at the Powerhouse, Moss Side, 140 

Raby St, Manchester M14 4SL and is for families living in 

the Manchester City Council area.  

Book by emailing info@sowthecity.org or ringing 0161 465 

6954.  

mailto:localoffer@manchester.gov.uk
https://hsm.manchester.gov.uk/kb5/manchester/directory/localoffer.page?localofferchannel=0&utm_content=&utm_medium=email&utm_name=&utm_source=govdelivery&utm_term=
https://hsm.manchester.gov.uk/kb5/manchester/directory/advice.page?id=mO0tlmfV7RY&utm_content=&utm_medium=email&utm_name=&utm_source=govdelivery&utm_term=
https://hsm.manchester.gov.uk/kb5/manchester/directory/advice.page?id=dAj4dwQrXXw&utm_content=&utm_medium=email&utm_name=&utm_source=govdelivery&utm_term=
https://twitter.com/MCRLocalOffer?utm_content=&utm_medium=email&utm_name=&utm_source=govdelivery&utm_term=
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/o/manchester-parent-carer-forum-12762373606?aff=eand&utm_content=&utm_medium=email&utm_name=&utm_source=govdelivery&utm_term=
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Sensory Rooms - NEW! 

Spend time in the Sensory Rooms at Redbank House in 

Cheetham Hill over the summer. Free slots are available at 

various times between 9am-4pm (on the hour for 50 

minutes) during weekdays from Monday 24th July to Friday 

1st September (excluding Monday 28th Bank Holiday).  

For families living in the Manchester City Council area only. 

Book directly with Redbank House on 0161 214 5959 or 

email info@redbankhouse.com.  

Families have free use of the Sensory Room at Benchill 

Community Centre in Wythenshawe over the summer. 

Each slot is for 45 minutes and on the hour. It's Monday 

24th July to Friday 1st September (excluding Monday 28th 

Bank Holiday). Call the community centre on 0161 946 

9520 to book. For families living in the Manchester City 

Council area only. 

 Skateboarding With Projekts - NEW! 

There are fantastic free coached skateboarding and  

scootering classes this summer! They’re for SEND young 

people and siblings aged 11-25 living in the Manchester 

City Council area. Sessions are every Friday from 28th 

July until 1st September, 2-4pm, at  

Projekts MCR Skatepark, 97 London Road, M1 2PG,  

including drinks and snacks. It’s flexible, meaning you don’t 

have to go to all sessions, but booking is essential - call the 

Specialist Resource Team on 0161 219 2125, Monday-

Friday, 10am-3pm.  

 

Football With City - NEW! 

City In The Community are offering inclusive football and 

multi-sports sessions for children aged 8 to 16 years with 

special educational needs and disabilities (SEND) living in 

the Manchester City Council area. Sessions are on 

Wednesdays 2nd, 9th and 16th August, 10am to 2pm at 

The Manchester Tennis & Football centre, Etihad Campus 

M11 3FF. Lunch included. It’s flexible, meaning you don’t 

have to go to all sessions, but booking is essential - call the 

Specialist Resource Team on 0161 219 2125, Monday-

Friday,10am-3pm.  

Youth Club - More dates! 

Community Kitchen chef Roger is running a youth club  

every Wednesday in July, 4.30-6.30pm - with dates 

on 12th, 19th and 26th July. There are also additional 

dates in the summer holidays - Wednesdays 16th, 

23rd and 30th August! There's cooking (and eating!) each 

session, as well as arts and crafts, and sports. It's at 

Procter Learning Centre, Hulme Street, Off Jackson  

Crescent M15 5EF. It's for young people with SEND and 

their siblings aged 11-19 living in the Manchester City 

Council area. Young people can dip in and out of  

sessions but booking essential - call Roger on 07970 

922132.  Community Kitchen - Still a few places available! 

There are still a few places left in the Community Kitchen -

 2.30-5.30pm on Wednesday 26th July, Monday 31st July, 

Wednesday 2nd August, Monday 7th August and  

Wednesday 9th August. Come with the family and cook 

(and eat!) together. Procter Learning Centre, Hulme Street, 

Off Jackson Crescent M15 5EF. Booking essential - call 

Roger on 07970 922132. 

 

https://www.redbankhouse.com/contact-find-us/?utm_content=&utm_medium=email&utm_name=&utm_source=govdelivery&utm_term=
https://www.redbankhouse.com/contact-find-us/?utm_content=&utm_medium=email&utm_name=&utm_source=govdelivery&utm_term=
mailto:info@redbankhouse.com
https://www.benchillcommunitycentre.co.uk/contact/?utm_content=&utm_medium=email&utm_name=&utm_source=govdelivery&utm_term=
https://www.benchillcommunitycentre.co.uk/contact/?utm_content=&utm_medium=email&utm_name=&utm_source=govdelivery&utm_term=
https://projektsmcr.com/?utm_content=&utm_medium=email&utm_name=&utm_source=govdelivery&utm_term=


 
Family Forest School - PLACES STILL  
AVAILABLE! 

The SEND Forest School is back for the summer, offering 

an inclusive and urban forest school experience for  

Manchester City Council families. It’s a stay and play  

activity - drop in any time between 10am-3pm, vegetarian 

lunch around 12 noon. There’s a warm welcome for all  

ages, including sensory play in the mud kitchen, sand pit, 

and water areas, fire lighting and tool use (snacks on the 

fire from 2.15pm), den building, nature crafts and giant 

bubbles – as well as a chance to meet the bees. Suitable 

for all ages and developmental stages. 

  

It’s on Tuesday 25th and Monday 31st July, and Tuesday 

1st, Monday 7th, Tuesday 8th, Monday 14th, Tuesday 

15th, Monday 21st, Tuesday 22nd, Monday 28th, Tuesday 

29th August at Platt Fields Market Garden (off Mabfield 

Road, Fallowfield, M16 6LT). 

This is an outdoor event with wheelchair and pushchair 

routes through the main arteries of the garden. The  

children's garden is grassy and, in parts, uneven. There is 

baby changing and a step-free access toilet with space to 

change available. Let Sian know of any access needs 

when you book. The aim is to create a space where  

everyone can be their full selves. 

  

Booking is essential. Sian is trying a new way of booking - 

see this Eventbrite link. Any extra enquiries to: Sian  

Millward, 

hello@manchesterbeesforestschool.co.uk, 07506 342945. 

  

 
Self-defence Session - PLACES STILL  
AVAILABLE! 

Take part in a fun self-defence session with Manchester 

JYC and Manchester Parent Champions at Manchester 

Youth Zone, Harpurhey, M9 8AE on Sunday 27th August, 

1-2.30pm. It’s for age 10+ and children must be accompa-

nied by an adult. Parents/carers are welcome to join in the 

session if there is availability. Bee Safe Manchester are 

coming in to run the workshop and their previous work-

shops look fantastic. For SEND families living in the Man-

chester City Council area. Booking essential. Text MAC to 

07423 264769 with the number of places, full names, ages 

and postcode – plus any additional requirements.  

Boating At Heaton Park - NEW! 

Boating is back at Heaton Park lake this summer! There are two dates – Monday 7th and 
Monday 14th August, 10am-12 noon –  with one booking only per household.  
To book, send one text only to The SPACE Group at 07749 116211  
on Monday 24th July between 10am-12pm. You will be allocated a 25 minute time slot. 
The types of boat are: rowing boats, swans (pedalo) and electric boats (only 2 available). 
Your text needs to include: your name + additional adult names + children names ages + 
postcode + preferred date + boat type (swan, row or electric). 
  
Sample text: John Smith, Amy Smith, Samantha Smith (7), David Smith (11), M40,  
7th August, swan. 
  
Only text once and wait for confirmation. If you text before that time or don’t  

include all the relevant information, you may miss out! More dates to follow! 

https://www.wearemud.org/plattfieldsmarketgarden?utm_content=&utm_medium=email&utm_name=&utm_source=govdelivery&utm_term=
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/manchester-send-family-forest-school-stay-and-play-drop-in-tickets-671409262177?aff=ebdsshwebdesktop&utm-campaign=social&utm-content=attendeeshare&utm-medium=discovery&utm-source=cp&utm-term=listing&utm_content=&utm_medium=email&u
mailto:hello@manchesterbeesforestschool.co.uk
https://www.manchesteryz.org/contact-us/?utm_content=&utm_medium=email&utm_name=&utm_source=govdelivery&utm_term=
https://www.manchesteryz.org/contact-us/?utm_content=&utm_medium=email&utm_name=&utm_source=govdelivery&utm_term=


 

Tree Tops Nets & Trek - SECOND WAVE 

The popular Tree Top activity is back this summer for 

SEND families living in the Manchester City Council area. 

As well as the nets, there are also Tree Top Trek sessions 

on the hire wire obstacle course. Only one date per  

household for this stage – further dates will be available. 

Tree Top Nets 

10am-12 noon Tuesday 8th August, Thursday 10th August, 

Friday 11th August, Tuesday 15th August, Thursday 17th 

August and Friday 18th August 

Minimum age 3; children under 5 to be accompanied on 

the nets by an adult (18+); for children over 5, adults must 

remain in the activity area. 

Safety briefing starts at 10am promptly; an online waiver 

must be filled in before arrival - you will be sent this  

information via text. 

To book, send one text only to The SPACE Group 

on Sunday 23rd July between 2-4pm - 07749 116211.  

The text needs to include: your name and additional adult 

names, children’s names and ages, postcode, lunch 

choice, and preferred date. 

Only text once and wait for confirmation. If you text before 

that time or don’t include all the relevant information, you 

may miss out. 

Tree Top Trek 

12-2pm on Tuesday 8th August, Tuesday 15th August 

Minimum age 5; all children under age 12 need an adult 

(18+) to participate with them; for children aged 5-6, there 

needs to be 1 participating adult to 2 children; for 7-11 

olds, it is 1 participating adult to 3 children; for children age 

12+, an adult must remain in the activity area at all times. 

There are two options: the Mini Trek takes around 1 hour 

and reaches 8m high, the Full Trek is around 2 hours and 

reaches 18m high. Suitability will be discussed when you 

ring. 

The Trek safety brief starts at 12.15pm promptly; if you are 

late you will not be able to take part. 

To book please call The SPACE Group on 07731 925208 

on Saturday 22nd July between 2-4pm. 

If you get places, please prepare by looking at 

the Frequently Asked Questions (FAQ). Let The SPACE 

Group know if you can’t make it so your places can be  

offered to another family. For further dates, keep an eye on 

The SPACE Group’s Facebook page, 4CT Limited’s  

website and, of course, the newsletter! 

 

Simply Cycling 

 

Simply Cycling is wheeling in for the summer! It’s a chance 

to feel part of a community, having fun on their range of 

adapted bikes. The free sessions for SEND families living in 

the Manchester City Council area are in hourly slots on the 

hour, with no need to book – just drop in. 

 Boggart Hole Clough 

Mondays from 10am-2pm - 24th and 31st July, and 7th, 

14th and 21st August 

Tuesdays from 10am-2pm - 25th July, 1st, 8th, 15th and 

22nd August 

Parking - approach from Charlestown Rd , Manchester, 

Greater Manchester M9 7BR. 

  

Wythenshawe Park 

Tuesdays from 9am-3pm - 25th July, 1st, 8th, 15th and 

22nd August Fridays 9am-12 noon - 28th July, 4th, 11th, 

18th and 25th August 

Athletics track, Wythenshawe Rd, Manchester M23 0AB. 

Parking at the track. 

  

If you have any questions call 07753 428937 or see Simply 

Cycling’s website. 

Other Stuff To Do 
 
There’s lots of fun to be had 

in Manchester Libraries this 

summer! See the flyer for 

free activities at Central Li-

brary and find out about the 

Summer Reading Challenge 

in this Manchester Libraries 

blog.  

 

 

 

 

Check out Loads To Do for what's going on  

in your local area and across the city during  

the summer holidays!  

https://simply-cycling.org/?utm_content=&utm_medium=email&utm_name=&utm_source=govdelivery&utm_term=
https://simply-cycling.org/?utm_content=&utm_medium=email&utm_name=&utm_source=govdelivery&utm_term=
https://content.govdelivery.com/attachments/UKMANCHESTER/2023/07/11/file_attachments/2550677/Libraries%20Summer%2023.pdf
https://content.govdelivery.com/attachments/UKMANCHESTER/2023/07/11/file_attachments/2550677/Libraries%20Summer%2023.pdf
https://manclibraries.blog/2023/06/28/summer-reading-challenge-2023-ready-set-read/?utm_content=&utm_medium=email&utm_name=&utm_source=govdelivery&utm_term=
https://manclibraries.blog/2023/06/28/summer-reading-challenge-2023-ready-set-read/?utm_content=&utm_medium=email&utm_name=&utm_source=govdelivery&utm_term=
https://loadstodo.co.uk/?utm_content=&utm_medium=email&utm_name=&utm_source=govdelivery&utm_term=


Keep up with news 

and events at Broad 

Oak Primary School  

by following us on  

Facebook 

(Facebook.com/

BroadOakPS),  

Twitter (@BroadOakPS) 

and Instagram 

(@broadoakps).  


